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I wish to take this opportunity to thank all Endumeni staff for availing themselves when we started vaccination 

UMzinyathi health care workers. Gratitude is also extended to UMzinyathi District Health management includ-

ing all CEO’s and their management  teams for all 5 facilities under UMzinyathi Health district for team work, 

fall participation and dedication to make a vaccination success. 

Endumeni Communities also grabbed this opportunity with both hands and are still excited about vaccination. 

SAPS cluster and local (Dundee SAPS) also played the very important role in ensuring safety of vaccines and 

our staff as well especially outreach teams. 

 

The office further request all stakeholders including hospital boards, clinic committees, municipalities to con-

tinue working with our institution to ensure that Endumeni residents receive the quality care they deserve.  

Lastly the institution also wishes to thank Provincial DOH for human resources employed and allocated to our 

institution. 

 

From the CEO’S office 

Mrs  T.T. Vilakazi– Chief Executive Officer 
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Vaccination site 

Dundee hospital started their vaccination on the 15th of March 2021 to achieve a herd immunity . 

Endumeni Sub-district was chosen to vaccinate the whole of Umzinyathi Health Workers. The first batch 

of Health care workers were strictly patient facing and working in the Covid-19 wards. Sequencing was 

done according to priority areas. 

In total Endumeni sub-district has vaccinated 95% of staff, with 4% to be vaccinated due to personal 

reasons. After the Phase1 which was health care workers , Dundee hospital started the Phase2b which is the 

vaccination of 60  years and above. The Phase in approach is used to roll out Vaccination as guided by 

Department of Health. 

 

Welcoming sign 

 

03 

HCW  

Mrs T.T. Vilakazi– Dundee Hospital CEO Mr Mndebele– Chief Director : District Health Services 
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Nurses day  

Dundee hospital commemorated the International Nurse’s day on the 12 May 2021. 

All nurse’s in Kwazulu-Natal lit up their lamps and candles and said their nurses pledge at 12h00. 

  

The day started with guard of honor which was led by Bishop T.N. Xaba  to the venue.  

  

Nursing Manger( Mrs. N.T. Mkhize) led the nurses pledge followed by a  motivational speech to the 

nurses. 

She further unpack the whole pledge emphasizing the utmost respect for human life. The day was also in 

remembrance of the Health Care Workers who passed away due to Covid-19 virus including nurses. 
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Guard of hour  Candle light and reading of the pledge  

Mrs. N.T. Mkhize– Dep. Nursing Manager holding the lamp Attendees 
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IPC Day 
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Seconds Save Lives – Clean your hands 

 

Dundee Hospital joins WHO’s global hand 

hygiene campaign to improve patient safety. 

 

Dundee Hospital Infection Prevention and Control 

team are marking World Hand Hygiene Day (5 

May) this year by reminding staff, patients and 

visitors about the importance of clean hands. 

 

The World Health Organization's annual SAVE 

LIVES: Clean Your Hands campaign is a global 

drive to improve hand hygiene in health care, 

celebrated every year on 5 May with participation 

from around the world.  

 

In the context of the COVID-19 pandemic, good 

hand hygiene practices are tremendously important 

to prevent the risk of transmission, as part of a 

comprehensive package of public health and 

infection control measures. Effective hand hygiene 

also prevents any infection acquired in health care, 

the spread of antimicrobial resistance and other 

emerging health threats. 

Thus, celebrating World Hand Hygiene Day on 5 

May is more important than ever, to help sustain the 

promotion of this basic but critical action. 

 

The theme this year is to achieve effective hand 

hygiene action at the point of care. 

Dundee Hospital Infection Prevention and Control 

Co-ordinator (Mrs. N Makhaye) says:  “Thorough 

hand hygiene is one of the easiest ways to reduce 

health-care associated infections. We are calling on 

every member of staff to redouble their efforts to 

achieve effective hand hygiene at the point of 

care.”  

“The point of care is where the patient, the health 

care worker and treatment come together. To prevent 

transmission of infectious microorganisms hand 

hygiene should be performed when needed (at 5 

specific moments) and using the right technique.  

Everyone has a role to play so we are urging staff, 

patients, careers and visitors to help tackle infection 

by washing their hands and making use of the hand 

rub that is widely available throughout our 

facilities.” 

 
 

 

Clean hands 

Hand rub  relay  

Nurses signing the pledge 

https://www.who.int/multi-media/details/your-5-moments-for-hand-hygiene-poster
https://www.who.int/multi-media/details/your-5-moments-for-hand-hygiene-poster
https://www.who.int/multi-media/details/how-to-handwash-and-handrub
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FLU CLINIC  

On the 16th of June 2021 Dundee hospital opened its door to the new  multi functional flu clinic. The clinic 

main function is to ensure that all clients are screened for Covid-19 before any interaction with other 

clients. 

The clinic has an area for  testing clients presenting with symptoms and contacts, open  on Monday to 

Friday. For weekends & Public holidays, screening and testing is done in casualty dedicated consulting 

rooms. 
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Dundee Hospital vaccination site was visited by the KZN Health MEC. 

Social Development Ms Nelisiwe Vilakazi on the 2nd of June 2021. 

The main aim of the visit was to check the vaccination site and Flu clinic. 

The MEC went to the Operation Sukuma Sakhe program which was held in Ward2, to engage with the  

community. 

 

MEC visit   
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Participants  Security guard sanitizing The MEC HOD of Social development and Matron  N.I. Buthelezi  

MEC of Health , HOD of DSD and  Medical Manager  
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Staff appointment 
 January 2021 

 

February 2021 

June 2021 
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SHWABEDE N ENA 

MOFEFE PN ENA 

MTETWA BC ENA 

MBATHA F ENA 

MATHOBELA PTN STAFF NURSE 

NENE NP PROFESSIONAL NURSE 

NXUMALO ZA ENA 

MANANA SA PROFESSIONAL NURSE 

NANGA A PROFESSIONAL NURSE 

NENE SL PROFESSIONAL NURSE 

DLAMINI N PROFESSIONAL NURSE 

DLADLA LN PROFESSIONAL NURSE 

TAPI PP GENERAL ORDERLY 

MNDAWENI BP GENERAL ORDERLY 

HADEBE AT GENERAL ORDERLY 

MASALA SG GENERAL ORDERLY 

LINGANISO ML GENERAL ORDERLY 

ZONDO Z GENERAL ORDERLY 

KHANYI NC ADMIN CLERK 

QWABE LB ADMIN CLERK 

MANYATHI NT STAFF NURSE 

ANKIAH DF AUDIOLOGIST 

MBATHA GSA STAFF NURSE 

MAZIBUKO SN STAFF NURSE 

NDLELA BP GENERAL ORDERLY 

QWABE MM STAFF NURSE 

DLOMO LS DATA CATPURER 

MABELE HBH GENERAL ORDERLY 

HLONGWANE PN PROFESSIONAL NURSE 

MAKUBU MS PHARMACIST ASSISTANT 

LANGA PM STAFF NURSE 

NXUMALO NP DATA CATPURER 

MTSHALI LP GENERAL ORDERLY 

SIKHOSANE BN STAFF NURSE 

NTSHINGILA TG STAFF NURSE 

MAGWAZA S ADMIN CLERK 
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COMPLIMENTS 

 

 

To all  Endumeni Sub-district 

staff members Thank you for your 

dedication and  professionalism.  

From Dundee Hospital 

Management  
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INFO HUB 
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Participants  GBV MARCH 

Mr  Magubane and Mrs Vilakazi  receiving his certificate of long service award at his 

farewell function. Mr Magubane has been  in the institution for 30 years 

PHC team 
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EDITORIAL TEAM  

 

Contact details 

Physical address:     Telephone Number: 034 212 1111 

121 Mckenzie street    Fax Number: 034 212 3245 

Dundee      email address: Dundee.Pro@kznhealth.gov.za 

3000       Website: www.kznhealth.gov.za 

Mrs. T.T. Vilakazi 

Chief Executive Officer 

Editor 

Miss D.P. Mkhonza 

Public Relations Officer 

Writer/Photographer 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to making the newsletter newsworthy and informative  


